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May 30, 2023  
 
Ryan J. Morrissey, P.E 
Burkhardt Engineering 
28 north Cherry St. 
Germantown, OH 45327 
 
Re: Champion Xpress Car Wash 
 9640 Universe Blvd. NW 

30-Day Temporary Certificate of Occupancy 
Transportation Development Final Inspection 

 Engineer’s Stamp dated 06-01-22 (B10-D003J) 
 Certification dated 05-11-23 
 
Dear Mr. Morrissey, 
 
Based upon the information provided in your submittal received 05-15-23, Transportation 
Development has no objection to a 30-day Temporary Certificate of Occupancy based.  This 
letter serves as a “green tag” from Transportation Development for a 30-day Temporary 
Certificate of Occupancy to be issued by the Building and Safety Division. 

 
Prior to the issuance of a permanent Certificate of Occupancy, the following items must be 
addressed: 

 

• Per approved plans, Sidewalk and connection to Universe on Tract H-7A must be completed 
and approved.  

• Work order number 670982, must be completed and approved.  

• Parking lot lines should be painted with white color only.  
Once these corrections are complete, email pictures to malnajjra@cabq.gov for release of Final 
CO. 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (505) 924-3675. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Marwa Al-najjar 
Associate Engineer, Planning Dept. 
Development Review Services 
 
Ma via: email 
 
 
C: CO Clerk, File 

mailto:malnajjra@cabq.gov
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May 11, 2023 

 

Planning Department – Transportation & Hydrology  

City of Albuquerque  

600 2nd Street NW, Suite 201  

Albuquerque, NM  87102  

925.965.4475  

  

 

RE: Traffic Certification for Champion Xpress 9640 Universe Blvd  (BP-2022-21260)   

  

  

To whom it may concern,  

  

I, Ryan Joseph Morrissey, NMPE 25323, of the firm Burkhardt Engineering Company, hereby certify that 

this project is in substantial compliance and in accordance with the design intent of the Traffic 

Circulation Layout Plan (TCL), dated 6/2/2022. 

 

I further certify that I have personally reviewed photography and have determined by visual inspection 

that the survey data (obtained by Steven John Sandoval, NMPS 12351, of the Firm Construction 

Surveying Services) provided is representative of actual site conditions and is true and correct to the 

best of my knowledge and belief. 

 

This certification is submitted in support of a request for a permanent certificate of occupancy. 

 

The record information presented hereon is not necessarily complete and intended only to verify 

substantial compliance of the traffic aspects of this project.  Those relying on the record document are 

advised to obtain independent verification of its accuracy before using it for any other purpose.  

  

Sincerely,  

  

  

  

  

Ryan J. Morrissey, P.E. 

Project Team Leader 






